

# Friday 18th July 2025 Newsletter No.39

Dear Grange Community

Thank you for the most wonderful year at Grange!

It was filled with kindness and deep learning and loads of progress Our Grange community is truly a loving, caring, special community that I feel so blessed to be a part of.

I do have some sad news which is important because we all need to learn from it and grow from it

Sadly, yesterday, one of our great Grange children was knocked over by a car in Welbeck Road. He was very brave and will Please God will have a successful operation to fix a broken leg.

We are so grateful that the extent of injury was not more severe and we are proud of him for being so brave.

We need to remember to be careful when crossing the road and to be vigilant. We need to teach our children road safety even when they think they do know how to be safe We need to be patient and forgiving when we are drivers

....and...in the words of our assembly song......we need to BE KIND TO EVERYONE

CC salute and wishing everyone a great safe holiday full of reading and healthy choices

We'll be back at Grange on the 4th of September at 8.30am

Please don't miss a moment of opportunity for learning.

Thank you Teachers and Educators - the adults of Grange - you are the difference-makers

Thank you Parents and Carers of Grange - you are the loving , brilliant support team for life for our children

Thank you Children of Grange - you are our hope for the future of our world!



21st July-3rd September 2025

# Grange Dates 2025 September

	To the second
4	Ca

CC salute Mr Kerbel Grange

1stMonday - 3rd Wednesday	INSET DAY
4th Thursday	School open for Children in Yr1-Y6

### Phonics Reading

This week the weekly Phonics Reading group, hosted by Mrs Jarvis. This was their achievement celebration, where children received their well earned certificates.













#### Met Engage

Met Engage is the New Platform <u>Home Page - Met Engage</u> which has just been launched by the Metropolitan Police.

Through Met Engage <u>Home Page - Met Engage</u> you can get to know your local officers (for example, David Neal PCSO for West Harrow Ward), help shape how we police your local area and have direct acess to key information advice.

Please enrol now Home Page - Met Engage, as we continue to work together as a Community.

Enjoy your summer holidays!

David Neal PCSO - Harrow Policing

#### Y1-Y6 Sports Day

On Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> July, we held our Sports Day for pupils in years 1-3 on the playground and pupils in years 4-6 on the field. Despite the very warm temperatures, everyone had fun in the sun and unsurprisingly, the water challenge proved very popular! The staff, parents and carers races were also so well supported; a big thank you to everyone who participated so enthusiastically!

This year, with our whole school focus on Personal Best and work towards Healthy Schools Gold, we wanted to celebrate the achievements of all pupils. Therefore, all children received a gold medal in special presentation assemblies! Four children from each class also received certificates for displaying the values of teamwork, courage, perseverance and resilience. Huge congratulations to defending champions, Water House for winning our brand-new trophy!

We are very grateful to all the parents and carers who were able to join us on the day and a special thanks to all our staff and pupil helpers for their support in ensuring the day went smoothly.

We are always looking to improve our Sports Days and welcome any feedback from the Grange Community.



I think Sports Day was a lot of fun because each activity worked with the weather. My most favourite activity was the water challenge because it included getting wet! I think there should be a relay for everyone - **Izan**, **Year 5**.

Sports Day was a fun and competitive event; my favourite event was the javelin! - Israr, Year 5
My favourite event was the obstacle course, and we enjoyed getting each other wet! Mayssa, Year 5

On the day that we had Sports Day, it was very hot, and we worked very hard! We were very excited though and it was very fun! - Joshua, Year 5

## Staff v Pupils cricket match

On Monday 14th July, we held our annual staff v pupils cricket match. It was even bigger and better than last year, with 20 members staff playing against a team of 20 year 5 and 6 pupils! Well played to all involved, especially those who volunteered and stepped out of their comfort zone!

Thank you also to all the children and staff who came to watch and cheered everyone on so enthusiastically!

After a 'narrow' defeat to the pupils last year, the staff were keen to gain revenge and....they did!!

Congratulations to all and a special mention to our players of the match, Mrs Ryatt, Maks & Aleeha.



Well done to...

♦ Alexia, Y1 Cervantes

**♦ Aamaya**, Y4 Greta

♦ Qasim, Y2 Rashford

**♦ Joshua**, Y5 Rumi

**♦ Duruvan**, Y3 Truth

**♦ Abdirahman**, Y6 Matisse

for being our top Super Spellers of 2024-2025!

This is an incredible achievement - we are so proud of you.

